MINUTES – September 27, 2010
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, September 27, 2010 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Chief Roy Whitehead, Council Members – Jeff Tate, Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Denny Fetzer, and Joe Riffle, Keith Kruse, Karen Schepman, Deb Wallace of the Suburban Press. Council member Stephanie Rizor entered at 7:01pm. 
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting on September 13 and the Special meeting of September 16 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION-   None
CORRESPONDENCE-  None.
OLD BUSINESS- Chief Whitehead will be consulting with the Auditor office in Fremont, and Attorney John Spore to determine a cost to purchase the Temple Furniture building on Main Street.
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle – No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner reported contact was made with Fire Chief Heineman to offer solutions to aid in bridging the communication gap between the Fire and Police departments. Chief Heineman stated the police department is notified through the county 911 operators if needed.
Karchner requested the benches that were removed from the downtown area be placed in the parks.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No Report.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1503 in the amount of $131,880.42, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Tate, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer reported he contacted Brandi Cunningham, Maxine Posey, and Beth Wolford, and all are willing to serve a 5 year term on the Recreation Board. Runion will draft a formal letter of intent to them, and invite them to a Council meeting for appointment.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Bob Rickard reported: 
· PROJECT UPDATE:
· Angie McConnell from WSOS is coordinating the CDGB grant project from the 2009 funding year.
· The clarifier rehabilitation has started. Due to unforeseen repairs, there will be an additional cost of $3,449.00 for this project.
· The repairs and repaving on Borcherding Road is complete. 
· OTHER: 

· The Scouts are continuing to paint the fire hydrants as a community service project.  
· The  pool has been winterized, and will need to be covered.
· Well Field Project: Well #9 has been drilled at a depth of 305 feet.
· The Sandusky County Health Department has completed the annual inspection of the compost at the vegetation site, and we are in compliance.

· The new benches have been placed throughout the downtown, and the fall banners have been hung.

   Rickard requested permission to attend the monthly OSHA meetings. Council had no
   objection to his request.  
 POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Roy Whitehead reported he contacted ODOT about allowing additional handicap parking spaces on Main St. in the front of the Solomon Lutheran Church. ODOT responded it was the Village’s choice on how many to allow, and because the Village participates in the County sign program, ODOT will install them if needed. Tracy made a motion to allow two (2) additional handicap parking spaces on Main Street in front of the Solomon Lutheran Church, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  
Chief Whitehead would like to create a police department website. Officer Sean Rizor has offered to create the site, but the Village would need to purchase the software, and also pay an annual fee to maintain the site. Council requested that Amplex and Truman Philips be contacted for other quotes.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Ordinance and Resolution for Council’s consideration:
ORDINANCE #20-2010: APPROVING THE EXECUTION OF AN EFFICIENCY SMART POWER PLANT SCHEDULE – 3rd Reading- Rizor made a motion to adopt Ordinance #20-2010, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Riffle, Tate and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.

WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL-REGULAR MEETING 9/27/10-PAGE 3
 ORDINANCE #24-2010: AUTHORIZING A CONTRACT WITH POGGEMEYER DESIGN GROUP FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERING SERVICES FOR THE SPILL PREVENTION CONTROL (SPCC) PLAN UPDATE AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #24-2010, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Rizor, Fetzer, Karchner, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
NEW BUSINESS-  None
MAYOR’S REPORT-  Mayor Harman thanked Bob Rickard for his 35 years of dedicated service to the Village of Woodville. Mayor Harman also expressed a thank you to all who contributed to Bob’s retirement party. Bob then thanked everyone for the wonderful party, the great food, and the beautiful clock. 
Mayor Harman reported he received 35 resumes for the Village Administrator position, and a committee interviewed nine. All of those interviewed were capable candidates, and after much deliberation, Mayor Harman recommended to Council the appointment of Keith Kruse as the Village Administrator. Mayor Harman suggested his annual salary be set at $50,000.00. Council discussed Kruse doing wastewater and Administrator duties, vacation time, and other benefits, before deciding to set a committee meeting to develop a contract for Kruse. 

Fetzer made a motion to approve Mayor Harman’s recommendation of Keith Kruse for the Village Administrator position at an annual salary of $50,000 effective October 4, 2010. Karchner second. VOTE- Yeas-Fetzer, Karchner, Rizor, and Tracy. Nays- None. Abstain -Riffle and Tate. MOTION CARRIED 4-2. 
With Bob Rickard striking the gavel, Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:35p.m. 







________________________







Mayor Richard A. Harman

_____________________________                          
Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                           
